
                                             STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE  TOWN OF SURRY 

                    SELECTMEN  

              MEETING MINUTES MAY 6, 2019 

The meeting was called order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Eric Eichner. Jamison Hines was 

absent.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills. 

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment. 

The Town of Surry received a Report of Timber Cut from Brad St. Pierre.  

The Town of Surry received ck# 168 in the amount of $38.40 from Timothy Laroche for building permit 

#1100 for a 24x 32 ft pole barn.  

Jay Croteau spoke with Alice Bada about the removal of her trailer and the tax implications. The trailer 

was still on the lot before the April 1, 2019 deadline for abatement. Jay Croteau will speak with Avitar.  

Aaron Russo spoke with the selectmen about the sizing of the ADU and if a door into the bathroom from 

the adjoining space was permissible. The selectmen stated the increase of size was unadvisable 

however, the door was not a problem.  

The selectmen have declined to pay the Brooks bills until the next pay period.  

Jill Lane will contact Quickbooks regarding a corrected printing for the checks.  

The selectmen researched the taxation of municipal property.  

Jay Croteau drafted letters to the Trustees of Trust Funds for the truck purchase and the reimbursement 

for the shed repair.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The selectmen received an anonymous complaint letter about Deb Sylvan dumping her debris across the 

road and also Peter Vogel dumping compostables across the street on the river side of his property. 

The selectmen replied to Brad Matheson regarding a lot line adjustment to his fathers (Tom Matheson) 

lot. He was forwarded to the Planning Board for an application.  

Sarah Grey has agreed to rent the town hall for a baby shower. She will forward a rental agreement.  

Avitar will be doing remote data entry on Tuesday May 7, 2019. 



John Berglund asked if Avitar could produce a list of taxpayers by street address. 

Jay Croteau will contact Stephanie Baute about the missing check. 

The State of New Hampshire DOS- DMV were not printed and will be printed for next Monday. 

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 


